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The Track II Reassigned Time that I received for the Spring Semester of 2006 proved critical to my scholarly agenda for several reasons.  First of all, I received the copyedited typescript of Cather Studies 6:  History, Memory, and War (I am the editor of this volume and a contributor) from the University of Nebraska Press in January. Characteristically, the Press gave me just four weeks to complete a complicated process.  After looking at each and every alteration made by the copyeditor, I had to send out each chapter to its author, solicit final comments and corrections, and then make sure that the chapter was returned to me. Once the typescript was recompiled, I generated the list of terms for the index—an exhausting, time-consuming activity that probably would have been impossible without my Reassigned Time. (Incidentally, I reviewed the proof pages for the volume this summer, and it will be published, according to the latest University of Nebraska Press catalog, in December.)

In addition, I used my Reassigned Time in order to complete my duties as the editor of the Carcanet Edition of Robert Graves’s Good-bye to All That, one of the most important war memoirs of the Twentieth Century.  In addition to sorting out textual matters, I wrote a 10,000-word introduction that places this work within its biographical and cultural context, and I handled permissions for various illustrations.  Part of Carcanet’s Collected Works of Robert Graves series, this volume will feature the original 1929 version of Graves’s memoir (all other editions reproduce the heavily revised 1957 version) along with Graves’s essay “A Postscript to Good-bye to All That” and his play But It Still Goes On, both of which have been out of print since 1930.  

Finally, my Reassigned Time proved invaluable as I started work on After the Crusade:  The First World War in American Memory, my latest monograph.  After receiving an advance contract for this project from the University of Alabama Press in February, I began my research by studying dozens of American Legion magazines from the 1920s and ‘30s, as well as popular periodicals housed in Forsyth Library.  Some of this preliminary research resulted in the paper, titled “The First World War and ‘The Greatest Generation,’” that I presented at the University of Reading (UK) last month. 

I am grateful for the research support that I continue to receive from this institution.  I simply could not do my work without it. 

